 Year 5 Information for Parents / Carers 2021-2022
P.E. Days – Monday and Friday 

· All children are encouraged to wear school uniform. All clothing must be named.  
· PPA arrangements; on a Tuesday morning Mrs Williams has PPA (planning, preparation and assessment) time. Mr Gray will be teaching Art/DT. On a Thursday afternoon, Mrs Williams has leadership time. Mr Gray will be teaching Science.
· Mr Gray will be teaching Year 5 on a Monday as Mrs Williams works 4 days a week. He will be teaching Spelling, Maths, Music, RE and PE on Mondays.
· Absence: please call school on the first day of your child’s absence. School operates a first day absence call system.

· Illness: children MUST be kept off school for a minimum of 24 hours after sickness or cases of diarrhoea unless there is an outbreak when this will become 48 hours. 
· Holidays should not be taken during term time. Fines are now reinstated. 
· Please ensure that your child has a named water bottle at school every day with fresh water in it. Drinking water throughout the day has been proven to improve concentration and learning.
· Children can have a fruit snack at break time if they wish. If your child is bringing a snack in from home, please ensure it is a healthy one. If you wish to give your child grapes or small cherry tomatoes, please cut in half lengthways to avoid a choking hazard. A polite reminder that we are a NUT FREE school.
· No jewellery to be worn. 
· Emergency contacts: these details are vital for illness and other emergencies. A home telephone which does not accept incoming calls can NOT be used as a contact. 
· All money must be in a named envelope and handed to a class adult. Preferably, money should be paid using the School Money site.  

· On sunny days can we please ask that you apply sun-cream to your child before coming to school. If the sun-cream is not a ‘long-life’ cream please teach your child to put their own sun-cream on ready for lunchtime as adults are not allowed to help. Also a reminder that children must not share their sun-cream with others.  

· Don’t forget to use the school website and Facebook page for important information and dates. 
· Mobile phones: We understand that as children get older, you might allow them the independence to walk home with friends. I understand that some parents may prefer their child to carry a phone with them for safety. Mobile phones can be brought into school but must be handed in to the lockable box at the start of the school day. This box will then be locked in a cupboard for the day. At the end of the day, children are responsible for collecting their own phones.

· Pink/Blue/Orange slips – pink slips are issued for behaviour related incidents. Blue slips are issued for non-completion of homework. Orange slips are issued if children are not prepared for PE and beach days.
Many thanks for your support in the year to come.
Mrs Williams and the Year Five team. 

